Heron, Teresa

From:

Read, David

Sent:

Friday, June 06, 2008 8:10 AM

To:

Gibson, Victoria; Heron, Teresa

Cc:

Linero, Alvaro; Arif, Syed

Subject: Kane Island Clock

I talked to Trina and here is the situation. The public comment period started on May 17th when the public notice was published. This <u>Clock</u> applies to Katy at the EPA and the public at large. As for the department, the clock is on hold until the extension request from FMPA gets withdrawn or resolved. I think they requested an extension until June 21st but I will double check with Teresa. We received FMPA's comments on the draft permit on June 4th and Trina thinks they will not withdrawal their extension request until they get a chance to talk to us about their comments. Al will be back next Tuesday and hopefully we can setup a meeting on this subject shortly there after.

Let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks

David Lyle Read

Engineering Specialist II Special Projects Section Bureau of Air Regulation (BAR) Division of Air Resource Management (DARM) Florida DEP

Ph: 850-414-7268 or David.Read@dep.state.fl.us